
Sacred Spaces
		 It is hard to believe a month has passed since the Notre-Dame de Paris Cathedral caught 
fire. Soon after the fire started, people from all over the world shared photos and memories 
through social media to remember the times they visited “Our Lady of Paris.” Like many 
who came before them, the sacred space of the cathedral changed their lives. Spaces matter. 
Christopher Edmonston will often say, “we are in the memory business,” and he’s right. Spaces 
are made sacred by the memories we make in them. The space that houses our congregation is 
full of memory. 
		 Over the last several weeks, teachers and volunteers have packed classroom items in 
anticipation of the renovation of our Weekday School. On May 28, moving trucks arrived 
on campus, to empty the hallways and classrooms that make up our Weekday School in the 
Luther Building. While the opportunity to purge is welcomed, it is also a time of reflection and 
memory. Some items have remained seemingly untouched, shaping the lives and memories of 
children for four decades. From June 3 until the middle of August, flooring will be replaced, 
walls will be painted, bathrooms will be refreshed, and the school as we know it will be 
transformed before the next class is greeted in September. The utility work on Colonial Road 
and McDonald Lane was completed last Friday. The Luther renovation will only have mild 
effects on the congregation. Without the constant disruptions from Colonial and McDonald 
to the life of our church and our neighbors, progress on the construction will seem to slow 
down. We are under roof, new walls already enclose our new facility, and much of the visible 
progress will cease during the summer. However, the interior is another story entirely. What 
was an empty chasm is beginning to look like the place where we will worship, eat, and host 
concerts. Just beyond the protective fencing, the ground is settling to make way for new 
courtyards and playgrounds. Our campus is transforming. There have been dramatic changes 
over the last few months, but more significant changes are still to come.
		 We are on budget, and we work hard each day to save money where we can. You need to 
know that we will incur a large portion of our project cost this summer. We currently have 
just over $5 million in the building fund, and we spend an average of $700,000 per month on 
the new facility. The Luther renovation will cost an additional $550,000. Based on our average 
spending and the renovation, we will have approximately $2.5 million in the fund by the 
beginning of September. We anticipated this level of spending. It does not come as a surprise. 
However, I would encourage you to continue giving towards your capital pledge, starting 
with giving towards the pledge you have made, or consider making one if you have not done 
so already. All of this new is exciting. And there is much more to come than I can name here. 
We will have opportunities to celebrate together in the Fall. Then we will celebrate again in 
February when we move into the new building. Because of your vision and your commitment, 
White Memorial will continue as a sacred space for generations to come.

Andrew Amodei
Executive Director
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SUMMER 
WORSHIP TIMES
8:15, 10:15 A.M.
SANCTUARY
10:15 A.M. 
ONPOINT@1704
PICKARD HALL

FULL SUMMER 
WORSHIP SCHEDULE 
ON PAGE 10.

Ride the Shuttle!
Avoid the traffic around 
the church and ride the 
shuttle from Carolina 
Place, 2626 Glenwood 
Avenue, on Sundays. 
Shuttle service begins 
at 8:45 a.m. and 
continues until the 
10:15 a.m. worship 
service concludes and 
everyone is back to 
their cars. Hayes Barton 
United Methodist 
operates a shuttle from 
the same location, so 
look for the WMPC 
sign in the shuttle bus 
window. 

Church Office 
Telephone Number: 
919-834-3424

After Hours
Pastor On Call 
Telephone Number: 
919-605-4593

whitememorial.org

WORSHIP | EMBRACE | SERVE              
in the manner of Christ



Joys 
        & CONCERNS

SUMMER WORSHIP SCHEDULE BEGINS!  SEE PAGE 10 FOR DETAILS.
Please note: Families are invited to worship together all summer. Our children’s Sunday School 
classes are taking a break until September 8. Nursery care will be available for babies and children 
through age 4. 

PENTECOST SUNDAY IS JUNE 9.

BE SURE TO CHECK WWW.WHITEMEMORIAL.ORG TO CONFIRM ROOM NUMBER, DATE 
AND TIME OF ANY EVENT YOU ARE ATTENDING.

noteworthy
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If you have experienced a birth, marriage or death you want to share with the church, email Rebecca Turner at rturner@whitememorial.org. If you have 
a relative or church friend who is hospitalized, call the church office or email Amy Claprood at aclaprood@whitememorial.org so our pastoral staff can 
reach out. If you have a pastoral care need outside of regular business hours, call our after hours pastor on call  at 919-605-4593.

IN THE CHURCH TRIUMPHANT
Jane Lilly Allman – May 2, 2019
WMPC family member: husband, Bernard Allman

PRAYERS & CHRISTIAN CONCERNS TO
Karen, Turner and Bennet Owens, on the death of 
Karen’s mother, Allida E. Sauer, April 23, Peekskill, NY.

David, Laura, David Jr. and Thomas Clark, on the 
death of David’s mother, Jane Anderson Clark, May 15, 
Farmville, VA.

NEW PRESBYTERIANS 
James Richard Enberg, born April 26, child of Anne 
and Jon Enberg.

Baxter Stinson Hoyle, born April 29, child of Mandy 
and Brian Hoyle, grandchild of Barbara Hoyle.

Larkin Sydnor Presnell, born May 6, child of Meghan 
and Stuart Presnell, grandchild of Rebecca and Hunter 
Lumsden, and Sydnor and Lacy Presnell.

James Miller Day, born May 14, child of Randall and 
Matt Day, grandchild of Mollie and Jim Day.

Eleanor Morrow Day, born May 15, child of Ellery 
and Wes Day, grandchild of Mollie and Jim Day.

Marian Settle Plyler, born May 21, child of Ferebee 
and Will Plyler, grandchild of Betsy and Steve Frazier.

Baker Teague Bowman, born May 24, child of Marianne 
and Andrew Bowman, grandchild of Daryl Bowman.

BAPTIZED
May 5 	 Elizabeth Adams Singer (Confirmand)

May 12	Haley Elizabeth Barefoot
May 12	Slater Wells Barefoot  
May 12	William Gilleskie Hoverstad, child of Sarah and 		
	 Eric Hoverstad.

May 19	Eloise Stratford Matthews, child of Rachel and 		
	 Todd Matthews, grandchild of Ann and Ron Wooten.

CONGRATULATIONS TO
Judy and Fred Kelly, on the birth of grandchildren, 	
Tiernan Rye Kelly, born December 21, 2017 to Celena McGee 
and Matt Kelly, and James Fredrick Kelly IV born April 4, 
2019 to Rachael and James Kelly.

Susan and Bill Hodges, on the birth of grandchild Olivia 
Lee Vukina, born April 29, to Lauren and Josip Vukina, 	
Pittsburgh, PA.

MARRIAGES
Sterling Barksdale Battle and John Bryan Stilley, III, 
May 4, WMPC. Sterling is the daughter of Carol and Richard 
Battle, and granddaughter of Jim Robins III.
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JUNE 30
FIFTH SUNDAY 

HUNGER OFFERING
The collection offering 
on Sunday, June 30 will 
help provide grants to 
hunger agencies in our 
Presbytery and is one 

way to make a difference 
in the lives of those 

who struggle with food 
insecurity. 

THE GREEN CHAIR 
PROJECT VOLUNTEERS  
The Green Chair Project 
reuses donated household 
furnishings to renew the lives 

of participants referred from area programs who are recovering 
after homelessness, crisis or disaster. Volunteer jobs are varied 
and include light work to heavy moving. It takes many hands and 
hearts to make The Green Chair Project work and on June 1 from 
10:30 a.m.-12:30 p.m. we’d love to have you come join the fun. 
Please wear closed toe shoes and clothes to work in and bring a 
water bottle. To volunteer, contact Carolyn Younger at 
seebeey@gmail.com. Must be 18 years+, or if younger be 
accompanied by a parent.

SUMMER COLLECTION FOR GREEN CHAIR 
Green Chair is in need of both new and gently used twin and 
queen sized sheets and comforters. Donations can be brought 
by Tuesday-Friday, 10:00 a.m.-5:00 p.m. and the first and third 
Saturday from 10:00 a.m-1:00 p.m. The Green Chair Project, 
1853 Capital Blvd, Raleigh, NC, 27604.

HABITAT FOR HUMANITY OF WAKE COUNTY  
White Memorial’s next Habitat home improvement project 
is June 7 and 8, starting at 8:30 a.m. We will replace a deck 
and repair porch columns at 5716 Continental Way off Barwell 
Road in southeast Raleigh. Please sign up at 
http://vhub.at/whitememorial. For more information contact 
Harry Montgomery, at 919-280-7733 or hrrymntgmry@aol.com. 

SATURDAY, JUNE 1
GENEVA HALL 
10-NOON 
In June, we will assemble bags 
for food collection for Wake 
Relief.  

SATURDAY, JUNE 1
GENEVA HALL | 10-NOON 
WMPC provides 70 sack 
lunches once a month for 
Raleigh Rescue Mission’s 
Sunday Sack Lunches 
program. All we need are 
willing hands to make and 
pack the lunches. Everything 
will be provided.

Three Opportunities to Serve
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SUNDAY, JUNE 2
THE CONNECTOR 
Grab a Bag with an attached 
list of food items in The 
Connector on June 2. Fill it up 
and bring to worship on June 9. 
We will be collecting for Wake 
Relief. Always needed are 
canned fruits, beans and meat. 
Also needed are breakfast items 
like boxes of oatmeal or cereal.

If you haven’t already, 
please read Andrew 
Amodei’s letter on the 
cover of this newsletter 
for the latest construction 
updates.

Don’t forget, you can 
watch the construction 
progress through the link 
on the home page of the 
church’s website: 
www.whitememorial.org



THANK YOU 
WHITE MEMORIAL!
Thank you to everyone who 
participated in our May Fill the 
Truck! Urban Ministries collected 
1,335 pounds of food for their 
food pantry on May 19! 

Can we do the same for 
Wake Relief in June? 

ANGEL FOOD MINISTRY
Looking for a way to get involved at White 
Memorial? If you want to volunteer your 
time to deliver meals or simply like to 
cook, please consider giving your time to 
the Angel Food Ministry. We are part of 

Martha Ministry and we provide meals to church members in 
times of need. Contact Laura Bryant at lkcbryant@gmail.com or 
404-408-9085, or Jean Williams at jwilliams@whitememorial.org 
for more information about getting involved. 

THE ENCORE SINGERS 
The Encore Singers would like to invite you to their spring 
concert to benefit Wake Relief on June 1, 2019 at 4 p.m. in 
Pickard Hall. Donations of non-perishable, kid-friendly snacks 
will be accepted.

CANCER
COMPANIONS 
MINISTRY
Cancer. It’s a hard word. It’s 
a harder disease. If you or 
a loved one is dealing with 

cancer, please consider finding out about our ongoing ministry 
called Cancer Companions. Our trained volunteers offer one-
to-one support throughout the year where we encourage each 
other through videos, devotionals and inspiring stories of faith. 
For more information please contact: Jean Williams, Parish 
Nurse, 919-834-3425, ext. 234 or jwilliams@whitememorial.org 
or Jim Ferry, Parish Associate, 919-834-3425, ext. 208, 
jferry@whitememorial.org. 

SUMMER WORSHIP - 
ORGAN ASSISTANTS
There are still spots available! Whether 
you are 7 or 107, have a musical 
background or don’t know how to 
read a note, we invite you to be an 

organ assistant this summer. Now in its third year, this is an 
opportunity to sit with Dr. H or Dr. Z (Kirsten Homdrom and 
Karl Zinmeister) at the organ console, set up registrations 
(sounds), chime the trinity and more. Organ assistant spots will 
be offered on Sundays June 2-August 25. Sign up at 
https://doodle.com/poll/8hydiin6m7ua8a99.

WMPC MONTHLY | JUNE 2019 | PAGE 4

    M
artha Ministry                Angel Food

You won’t want to miss the last concert of 
the 2018-19 inaugural season of Sounds on 
Oberlin series. 

On Sunday, June 9 at 3 p.m. in the Sanctuary, 
WMPC’s very own Kirsten Homdrom will 
be joined by Niccoló Muti on violin and 
David Oh on cello in a rare opportunity to 
hear both piano trios by Felix Mendelssohn 
performed live! 

This concert sponsored by 
Raleigh Neurosurgical Clinic.  

SUNDAY | JUNE 9| Sanctuary | 3  p.m.

MENDELSSOHN PIANO TRIOS
NICCOLó MUTI, VIOLIN
DAVID OH, CELLO
KIRSTEN HOMDROM, PIANO

A D M I S S I O N  I S  F R E E ! 
A love offering in support of the Sounds on Oberlin concert series will be collected.
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CHILDREN’S SUMMER 
SPIRITUALITY CLASS
Each Sunday from June 2-
August 25 we will offer a 
Children’s Summer Spirituality 
Class for age K-5. The class 
will meet in Calvin 301 from 
9:10-10:15 a.m. 

KIDS NIGHT OUT!
Parents, are you looking for a safe and fun night for your 
children packed with games, art, stories and delicious food? 
Would you appreciate an evening out on your own? 
If so, sign up for KIDS Night Out! Register here:
https://tinyurl.com/yyaqzdhs.

A team of youth and adults at West Raleigh Presbyterian Church 
is planning several events this summer! Infants, toddlers, and 
children to Grade 5 are welcome! The registration fee is just 
$5 per child with the option of adding a donation in support of 
West Raleigh’s mission trips fund. 

DATES AND THEMES:
June 15: 	 Olympics
July 20: 	 Festivals of Light - 
	 Celebrating Winter in the Heat of Summer!
August 17: 	 Carnival

VBS YOUTH HELPERS
Middle and high school youth, join us June 
17-21 for a fun week of growing in faith 
with our younger church while earning 
community service hours! Most youth 
helpers are needed from 8:45 a.m. to noon, 

with some needed at 8:30 a.m. for early arrival and for the 
nursery. Please sign up https://bit.ly/2IbU8BI.  
If you have questions, contact Ashley Silverman at 
silverman.ashley@gmail.com.
 

SNACKS FOR VBS HELPERS
Our VBS adults and youth appreciate having their bodies and 
spirits fed with snacks provided by our church family!  
Please sign up https://bit.ly/2Ub9sFE. Contact Mary Freeman 
at mary.kincheloe@gmail.com if you have questions. 

MIDSUMMER CELEBRATIONS
Don’t forget to mark your calendars if you’ve registered for 
Midsummer Celebrations--our interfaith, multi-cultural 
program for 1st-5th graders. We will meet August 12-15 
from 6-8:00 p.m. 

ASK THE 
PASTOR

Fifth graders 
enjoyed asking 

Chip Pope 
questions ranging 

from the 
meaning of baptism 

to his role as pastor.
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Opportunities for Adults 
to Grow in Faith
Summer 2019

Worship Summer 2019:
8:15 & 10:15 – Sanctuary
10:15 – OnPoint @ 1704

Sunday Morning:

Sunday Afternoon:

CHRISTIAN FELLOWSHIP CLASS
June 9 - August 11 
9:15 - 10:00 a.m. | C200
Bill Jackson, teacher
Dr. Ray Vander Laan’s video series That The World 
May Know. In a series of 20-minute videos, historian 
and teacher Dr. Vander Laan illustrates how the 
events of Jesus’ day impacted his life, ministry and 
communication…and then you’ll learn how it affects 
yours. Filmed on location in Israel, these Faith Lessons 
weave together the Bible’s fascinating historical, 
cultural, religious, and geographical contexts. A 
structured discussion follows each video lesson. 

GREATEST GENERATION
May 26 - September 1
9:15 - 10:00 a.m. | W400
Gary Mock, leader
Composed primarily of senior adults, this is a loving 
and faithful community open to anyone. The study 
vehicle is the quarterly resource The Present Word, 
which explores the biblical text and invites relationship 
with God. A rotating group of class members moderate 
the class each week. 

CENTERING PRAYER GROUPS
Sunday starting June 2 | 9:30-10:00 a.m. | C203
Tuesday evening starting June 4 | 6-6:30 p.m
Davidson Chapel
We are excited to announce two small groups meeting 
this summer. Centering Prayer groups will meet for 
6 weeks beginning June 2. One group will meet on 
Sunday mornings 9:30-10:00 a.m. in C203; the other 
group will meet Tuesday evenings 6-6:30 p.m. in 
Davidson Chapel. We will gather quietly, a leader 
will begin the 20 minutes of silence, and we will end 
with The Lord’s Prayer. All are invited; attend as you 
are able. RSVPs are requested so that we can make 
sure the space is set appropriately, but they are 
not required. If you have questions, please contact 
Melinda Fox at melindafox22@gmail.com. 
Register at www.whitememorial.org/register.

ADULT SUNDAY SCHOOL 
EXPLORING OUTREACH OPPORTUNITIES 
June 16, 23 and 30 
9:15 - 10:00 a.m.  | Geneva Hall 
Adult Faith Formation & Outreach, leaders

COVER TO COVER
June 2, July 14 and August 4
9:15 - 10:00 a.m. | C302
Jim Ferry, teacher
This Bible study is designed to read the entire Bible in 
one calendar year. New members are welcome every 
month of the year. The class is oriented around the 
calendar year. 

TWO PART SERIES: DOING DISCIPLESHIP 
AMID CULTURAL CLASHES
June 2 and 9 
9:15 - 10:00 a.m. | C301
John Winings, teacher
Our notions of discipleship are often varied. This short 
course starts from the perspective that our culture, 
though quite divided politically at present, is relatively 
homogeneous. This is especially true when contrasted 
with cultures of those nations where we send 
missionaries and where we take mission trips; both 
are actions of the church in discipleship. We are called 
to be disciples in this same sense and this course will 
discuss the ways in which our own notions can trap us 
on our march toward discipleship.

SPIRITUALITY CENTER 
July 7 - August 25 
8:15 a.m. - noon
Chapel and surrounding Calvin classrooms
Self-directed spiritual practice
(like walking the Labyrinth)
**All adults and children with an adult are welcome!

INTERGENERATIONAL EVENT – 
LIVING IN FAITH TOGETHER (L.I.F.T.) 
July 14 and August 11 
4:00 - 6:00 pm  | Geneva Hall
Tracey Daniel, Lynn Springfield and 
Gwen Whiteman, teachers
Designed for children kindergarten and up and adults 
of all ages. Nursery provided with reservation. 
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Grow Your Faith 
            Through Acts of Service

JUNE 16
Sandy Jordan 

Saint Saviours Center

Harry Montgomery 
Habitat for Humanity of Wake County

Ann Montgomery
Life Experiences

Elliott Leake
Diaper Train/Daniels Food Pantry

Cam Lewis
Oberlin Road Ministries

JUNE 23
 Susan Ricks

Dress for Success/
The Green Chair Project

Susan Hodges 
Healing Transitions Food Delivery

Dan Daniel
Tammy Lynn Center

George Suddath
Shepherds Table

Ann Boney
Oberlin Road Ministry

JUNE 30
Julie Nau

Wake Relief

Laura Brimberry
Diaper Train

Jeb Jeutter
Meals on Wheels

Linda Robinson
Mayview

Carole Sawicki
InterAct

Elaine Mason
Saint Saviour Center 

Sunday, June 16, 23 & 30
Geneva Hall  |  9:15-10:10 a.m.

White Memorial Presbyterian Church 
works hand in hand with numerous 

local non profit organizations. 

We invite you to join us 
Sunday, June 16, June 23 and June 30 

in Geneva Hall from 9:15 -10:10 a.m. 
to learn more about these 

organizations, and how 
you can be an integral part of 

outreach at WMPC, too. 

Tracey Daniel and Linda Robinson 
will facilitate discussions. 

For those who would like to attend, 
but need childcare for K-5, we offer a 
Children’s Summer Spirituality Class 

each Sunday, June 2-August 25 in
Calvin 301 from 9:10-10:15 a.m.
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	 In the 10th century Prince Vladimir I, who was 
converted by missionaries from Byzantium, adopted 
Christianity as the official religion for Russia, and since 
then the Russian Orthodox church has been the country’s 
dominant religious institution.
	 After the communists took power in 1917, religious 
institutions suffered. The church was forced to forfeit 
most of its property, and many monasteries shut down. 
The constitution of the former Soviet Union nominally 
guaranteed religious freedom, but religious activities were 
greatly constrained, 
	 More open expression of Christian beliefs were 
permitted during World War II, but restrictions were 
reimposed when the war ended. 
	 In the 1980s, policies allowed greater toleration for 
the open practice of religion. The subsequent dissolution 
of the Soviet Union made religious freedom a reality and 
revealed that large sections of the population had continued 
to practice a variety of faiths in secret. Indeed, Russian 

nationalists who emerged beginning in the 1990s identified 
the Russian Orthodox Church as a major element of Russian 
culture but the nonreligious still constituted more than one-
fourth of the population. Muslims constitute Russia’s second 
largest religious group.
	 Other Christian denominations are much smaller 
and include Baptist and Evangelical groups, which grew 
somewhat in membership during the 20th century. 
	 In 1997 legislation was enacted that constrained 
denominations outside the five “traditional” religions—
Russian Orthodoxy, several other Christian denominations, 
Islam, Judaism, and Buddhism— and restricted the activities 
of groups not registered in the country for at least 15 years.
	 Around 1980 the Central Baptist Church in Smolensk, 
with whom WMPC now has a twining relationship through 
PCUSA, was able to build a church building. Today they 
are able to worship freely and practice their ministry that 
includes support of orphanages, drug rehab facilities and 
many other activities throughout the year at Camp Rodnik.  

A BRIEF HISTORY OF RELIGION IN RUSSIA

WMPC

IN
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June 2019 UpdateOUT
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EAT Formed in 1982 by a group of Wake County residents, health professionals, 

and area church leaders, FIGS fills gaps for Wake County residents needing 
help purchasing their prescription medications and medical supplies in crisis 
situations. 

“My husband lost his job and with only my part-time work, we could not afford my medicine. 
I was so scared that I would get sicker. I was so grateful for FIGS because Alliance Medical 
Ministry was able to get my medicine for free during this crisis.”         
					      — Teresa, Alliance Medical Ministry patient

When people receive their acute and chronic medications in a timely fashion, they don’t have 
to rely on hospital emergency departments for crisis healthcare.  FIGS collaborates with Wake 
County’s Urban Ministry Crisis Support Center and Open Door Clinic, Alliance Medical Ministries, 
Dorcas Ministries, and participating pharmacies to identify recipients in need.  In 2018, FIGS funded 
28,473 prescriptions for uninsured or underinsured citizens.  FIGS is highly efficient—90% of its 
funding goes directly to clients.

WMPC has two members serving on the FIGS Board of Directors: 
Bob Usry, President, and Sandy Hattaway, Assistant Treasurer.  Many church 
members support FIGS financially and are past board members.  For 2019, the WMPC 
Community Allocations Committee awarded FIGS a grant of $10,000.  Contact Bob 
Usry at bob@figsofwake.org with questions about FIGS or if you would like to be a 
FIGS volunteer. Learn more about FIGS at www.figsofwake.org

FIGS: Filling in Gaps

White Memorial Russia Ministry is planning trips to Russia in 2020. 
If you are interested in learning more please contact Lydia Pickard at Lydia.Pickard@yahoo.com.

Look for more interesting facts about Russian culture in future bulletins. 
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Graduation 
Sunday

Graduation Breakfast
9:00-9:30 a.m.  |  Geneva Hall

For high school seniors 
and their parents.

Online registration required: 
whitememorial.org/register

Worship
10:15 a.m.  |  Sanctuary

Please join us in worship as we 
recognize our graduating 

high school seniors.

June 2, 2019

Congratulations to our 2019 Grads!

WEEKLY YOUTH EMAIL NEWSLETTER
Do you want to receive the weekly youth email newsletter 
that’s full of great information? Contact Deb Smith at dsmith@
whitememorial.org to be added to the contact list.

• 	 Graduation Sunday
	 June 2, 8:30 a.m. Breakfast 
	 for Graduates, Parents and
	 siblings in Geneva Hall
	 10:15 a.m. recognition in 		
	 Sanctuary service

• 	 ASP High School Mission Trip 
	 June 16–22 
	 Johnson County, TN
	
• 	 Massanetta Middle School 		
	 Conference 
	 July 11-14 
	 7:30 a.m. Check-in 
	 Pickard Hall

LOOKING AHEAD 
• 	 Montreat Youth Conference 		
	 (July 28-August 3)

• 	 Middle School Asheville 		
	 Mission Trip (August 4-9)

•	 High School Beach Retreat 		
	 (September 28-29)
	 Online Registration open July 1

• 	 Middle School Fall Retreat 
	 (October 4-6) 
	 Online Registration open July 1
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SATURDAY, JUNE 1
	 Show Up and Serve/Green Chair
	 The Encore Singers

SUNDAY, JUNE 2
	 Graduation Sunday
	 Organ Assistants:
	 Summer Worship Schedule Begins

FRIDAY, JUNE 7
	 Habitat for Humanity

SATURDAY, JUNE 8
	 Habitat for Humanity

SUNDAY, JUNE 9
	 Sounds on Oberlin:  
  	 Mendelssohn Piano Trios
	 Fill the Truck for Wake Relief

SUNDAY, JUNE 16
	 Grow Your Faith Through Acts of Service

MONDAY, JUNE 17-FRIDAY, JUNE 21
	 Vacation Bible School: To Mars and Beyond

SUNDAY, JUNE 23
	 Grow Your Faith Through Acts of Service

SUNDAY, JUNE 30
	 Grow Your Faith Through Acts of Service

THURSDAY, JULY 4 
	 Church facilities closed in observance 
	 of the Fourth of July holiday

FRIDAY, JULY 5
	 Church facilities closed in observance 
	 of the Fourth of July holiday

SATURDAY, JULY 6
	 Show Up and Serve
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Sunday, June 2  (with   communion)
8:15 Sanctuary | 8:30 Breakfast for Graduates/Families in Geneva Hall

10:15 Sanctuary – recognize Graduates | 10:15 OnPoint

Sundays June 9, 16, 23, 30
8:15 Sanctuary | 10:15 Sanctuary | 10:15 OnPoint

 SUNDAY, July 7, Holiday Worship Schedule  (with   communion)
8:15 Sanctuary | 10:15 Sanctuary/Integrated OnPoint

Sundays July 14, 21, 28; August 4 (with   communion) 11, 18, 25
8:15 Sanctuary | 10:15 Sanctuary | 10:15 OnPoint

SUNDAY, September 1, Holiday Worship Schedule (with   communion)
8:15 Sanctuary | 10:15 Sanctuary/Integrated OnPoint

FAMILIES ARE INVITED TO WORSHIP TOGETHER ALL SUMMER. 
OUR CHILDREN’S SUNDAY SCHOOL CLASSES ARE TAKING A BREAK UNTIL SEPTEMBER 8.  

Nursery care will be available for babies and children through age 4. 

Sch ed u le o f fo u r wo rsh i p servi ces  r esu m es o n Su n day, Septem b er 8

SUMMER WORSHIP 2019 AT WMPC
(Memorial Day Weekend - Labor Day Weekend)


